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As temperatures are kissing the 90's, I thought maybe a little power of 
suggestion may help this month. Imagine sitting under these cool and refreshing 
waterfalls on one of our hot summer days. Whether the water has been fed from 
a cool mountain stream in North Carolina or from the year round 72 degrees 
springs in Florida, ahhhh, sooooo refreshing. But from a photography standpoint 
we see 2 waterfalls in totally opposite environments, the mountains vs the 



flatlands, yet they both have a common denominator. The waters were captured 
with a slow shutter speed and more than likely, the camera was on a tripod. 
Sooooo, stay cool as you play with your camera. On to the news.

***********************

RECAP—The June meeting was reported as a “nicely visited meeting”. Ans 
presented 5 slideshows with member's images consisting of  3 field trips and 2 challenges.
There was a short intermission with snacks and member fellowship, and afterwards the 
winners of the 9th Annual Spring Exhibit were awarded ribbons. 

************************

The July 28 Meeting will be held in the Casements at 7:00 pm. The board will 
choose their best of each member's submissions for the Low Key Assignment for this 
meeting. The club will vote to chose their favorite 5 images. The winner will be awarded a 
free, $35.00 value, 2023 membership. There will also be a slideshow presentation of all of 
the images the members submitted for this challenge. The deadline for submitting your 
images to Ans has been extended to Tuesday, July 26, so please send Ans your images.  
This has always proven to be a very rewarding meeting.

**********************

The 9th Annual Spring Exhibit—30 members voted and 207 members of the 
public voted for the People's Choice Award. Here are some of the comments  that were on 
the ballots:

"I enjoyed seeing them - they are all wonderful pictures."
"All beautiful"
"Loved the show"
"Spent over an hour here admiring all. Thank you. Very hard choice to make. They 
are all so great. Thoroughly enjoyed!"
and a 10 year old girl voted, she put her name on the ballot!

The winners:
Honorable Mention:

# 20 - Shopping Carts Reseen by Skip Lowery
# 28 - Washington Oaks by Richard Rosenthal

# 29 - Moonlit Pier by Trish Hale

Merit Award:
# 10 - Sunflower by Bob Currul

# 18 - In the Shadows by Tom Silvey
# 35 - Caterpillar with Dew Drops by Jerry LeCrone



3rd Place:
# 7 - Into the Light by Judith M. Schutz

2nd Place:
# 5 - Bella at Night by Kathleen Pruett

1st Place:
# 24 - Pretty Rosie by Vicki Payne

Best-of-Show:
# 13 - Sunset on Lake Disston by Ans van Beek

People's Choice:
# 13 - Sunset on Lake Disston by Ans van Beek.
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Congratulations to all of the winners!!! Many thanks to all of the participants 
and all of the workers who helped make this an excellent exhibit!!!!!

*********************

                                              In Memoriam     

                                                                    George Goldtrap

                                
It's with great sadness to report long time member George Goldtrap passed away 

on Wednesday evening, June 29. George was referred to as GAG by his life long (64 years) 
wife, Peggy. George and Peggy were the CCC  newsletter editors for many years.  George 
was a very artistic person, actor, author and photographer. For those who knew him, he 
was described as a wonderful and warm person, always willing to help with a smile. He 
will be truly missed by the many whose lives he touched. Our heartfelt condolences go out
to his family and his beloved wife Peggy. 

*******************
                                                                          
                                                              

Congratulations Nancy Munier. Nancy won a yellow ribbon in the 2nd Triannual 
Print competition of the F3C in the Mono category with her image “Archway”.

**********************

Until________________________________________

Stan


